
SERVE THE LORD WITH GLADNESS | By Archbishop 
Rozanski 
 Taking a journey means preparaƟon for an un-
known future. 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 The readings this week are filled with the im-
age of a journey. There are three journeys that I’d like 
to focus on. First is the journey of Advent. 
 The Church makes the journey of Advent as a 
collecƟve and external sign that invites each of us to 
make an individual and internal journey. How’s that 
individual journey going? 
Every external journey requires preparaƟon. 
 The same is true for the spiritual journey that 
each of us is invited to make during Advent. What 
spiritual preparaƟons are you making to make room 
for Christ in your life? Is there something in your 
heart, aƫtude, mind or schedule that could change to 
make more room for Christ? 
 I encourage you to take up some deliberate 
preparaƟons during Advent, just as you would for any 
journey. 
 Second is the journey of Mary. 
 This week on Dec. 8, we celebrate the fact that 
Mary was conceived without original sin (the Immacu-
late ConcepƟon). But the fact that Mary was con-
ceived without original sin, and lived her enƟre life 
without sin, doesn’t mean that everything was easy 
for her! She wasn’t omniscient, and no Church tradi-
Ɵon or doctrine declares her clairvoyant. She had to 
walk into the future, as we all do. 
 Let’s think, for a moment, about how we walk 
into the future. I think we all have the experience of 
looking back on things we did during a journey and 
thinking: “Anxiety about the future made me act bad-
ly. Knowing how things turned out, I wish I had done 
that differently.” 
We see that same paƩern in the way the apostles act 
all through the Gospels — knowing how things turn 
out, they would have acted differently! And if we look 
back even further, we can see that same paƩern 
throughout all of salvaƟon history. 
 That’s where, I suspect, Mary was different. In 
the face of uncertainty and anxiety, being without sin, 
she would have been able to move forward with trust 
in God’s plan. That would have given her a certain 
kind of gentleness and paƟence in the face of the fu-
ture that we could all use. 

 And that leads me to the third and last jour-
ney: All Things New. 
 As with Advent, so with All Things New: The 
collecƟve and external journey of the Church is also 
an invitaƟon to make an individual and interior jour-
ney. How’s that interior journey going? We’re puƫng 
the structures of the archdiocese under closer inspec-
Ɵon and considering some changes. Are you going 
through the same process with your own life? It might 
be fruiƞul to do so. 
 And, as with Mary, so with All Things New: 
There is uncertainty as we move into the future. We 
can face that uncertainty with fear, or we can face it 
with gentleness and paƟence that’s rooted in the 
promise the Lord holds out to us: “Behold, I am with 
you always.” Asking Mary to help us grow in trust in 
the face of uncertainty and anxiety would be a great 
way to spend Advent. 



Confessions and Confessional 
 Thank you for the many posiƟve comments on 
the decision to move the confessional from the choir 
area to the opposite side of the church. We made this 
decision so people have more privacy as they receive 
the sacrament.  
 As we conƟnue our Advent journey in prepa-
raƟon for Christmas, we have a couple of special op-
portuniƟes to receive the Sacrament of Reconcilia-
Ɵon. These special Ɵmes are: 
 - December 10, 2:00-4:20pm 
 - December 21, 6:00-8:00pm or unƟl all con-
fessions are heard 
 These two special opportuniƟes are in addi-
Ɵon to the regular confession Ɵmes of Tuesday, 
Thursday, and Saturday from 6:45-6:55am and 3:45-
4:20pm on Saturday.  
 
Advent Prayer Groups/ARRR  
 Our Advent Prayer Groups will conƟnue this 
week on Sunday at 6:00pm, Monday at 2:00pm, and 
Tuesday at 9:30am. Even if you have not aƩended a 
prayer group either of the first two weeks, it is not 
too late to do so! These meeƟngs truly do stand 
alone. They are great prayerful Ɵmes just to pause in 
personal prayer and to share more deeply what is on 
our hearts with one another. 
 How is ARRR going? Have you taken some 
Ɵme to pracƟce it? Here is a liƩle reminder of what 
ARRR is and how to pray it: 
 Acknowledge your feelings, thoughts, and desires. 

Without analyzing, criƟquing, judging, or filtering, 
simply noƟce what is happening in your heart. 

 Relate them to Jesus as to a friend, as to your Sav-
ior. Honestly entrust everything to Jesus, knowing 
that he is present, that he listens, that he sees, 
that he cares and takes interest in you. 

 Receive from Jesus his response of grace, assur-
ance, and truth. Allow God to open your heart to 
receive his love and life. Thoughts, feelings, and 
desires that draw you toward God ARE God pour-
ing his love, life, and grace into you. 

 Respond to his loving acƟon with your love, 
thanks, and praise. GraƟtude is the heart’s natural 
response to God’s love. A response flowing from 
the experience of God’s love is accompanied by 

joy and is immensely fruiƞul. 
(From:hƩp://www.stgerald.org/doc/
DailyPrayerCard.pdf) 
 
In Gra tude 
 Thank you to Ms. Franks and Mrs. Hayes and 
to Ray and Mary Anne Braun for the wonderful cele-
braƟon of First Confessions on Wednesday, Novem-
ber 30. It was truly a prayerful Ɵme where the Lord’s 
mercy was palpable in the lives of our young people.  
 Thank you to our Home and School Associa-
Ɵon for the Cookie Kits to celebrate Christmas that is 
coming soon. 
 Thank you to Anne Browning and our Ladies’ 
Club for Advent by Candlelight this past Sunday. What 
a prayerful way to pause this Advent and to reflect on 
Jesus...thank you! 
 Thank you to Erin Roth and our social media 
team and to our Development CommiƩee for their 
fine work in the #IGiveCatholic Day on Giving Tues-
day. We raised $1,020 to provide some security up-
dates to our school. Thank you for your hard work 
and for your generosity! 
 Thank you to our 8th graders, their parents, 
and the many people who are supporƟng the 8th 
grade graduaƟon acƟviƟes. They recently sponsored 
Photos with Santa, Chipotle night, and Mouse Races. 
Thank you for all you are doing to make the gradua-
Ɵon for the Class of 2023 special.  
 Thank you to our seminarians Joe MarƟn and 
Ryan MarƟre for the Christmas CollecƟon talks they 
are giving this weekend and for all they have done for 
us this first semester.  
 
 I will see you online or in Church! - Fr. John 
#SRAstrong  
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